
 

Weekly Newsletter 

Friday 12th May 2023  

Weekly School Attendance 92%  

Best Class Attendance: Year 2 (99%) 

Welsh Phrase of the week: Wyt ti eisiau help? (Would you like help?)  

 

Positive Parenting Sessions 

Thank you to the families who attended this week’s session on ‘Communication’.  Session 5 – ‘Handling 

Conflict’ will be held on Tuesday, 16th May, 1-3 pm.  Please meet at the school office for 1:00 pm.  Any 

Year 3-6 parent/carer wishing to attend the session is  very welcome.  
 
Swimming – Year 4 

A reminder that Year 4 pupils will continue swimming session on Monday, 15th May.  Please arrive 

promptly as the bus leaves at 9am.  Please send payment to the school office if you have not already 

done so. 
 
Canal Visit – Reception Class 

Our Reception class had a lovely visit to Trevor Basin yesterday.  They went on the canal boat 

‘Saturn’, took part in workshops, and had a picnic lunch.  Thank you to Miss Jones, Mrs V Williams, 

Miss Harrison, Mrs Richards and Miss S Williams for accompanying the children. They were a credit 

to the school and enjoyed some lovely learning experiences! 
  
Class Assembly for Families – Year 1 

A reminder that Year 1 pupils will be holding their Class Assembly for Families on Wednesday, 17th 

May at 9:15 am in the school hall.  Please enter the school hall via the Foundation Phase entrance. 

Doors will be open from 9.05am. The children have been working hard and are looking forward to 

sharing their work. 
 
Tempest Photographers in School 

A reminder that the school photographer will be visiting school on Thursday, 25th May to take photos 

of the families in school and individual portraits throughout the day. The Year 6 Leavers’ will be 

having their group photo in the afternoon.  
 
Prime Energy drink – Health Warnings 

As you may have read in the news this week, there has been Urgent warnings issued to parents over 

health concerns, after a child became very ill with cardiac problems after drinking a Prime Energy 

drink – the caffeine levels are 140 mg.  Doctors advise if your child is lacking in energy to see your 

GP.  Energy drinks can become addictive.  Please do not send any energy drinks to school with your 

children.   
 
Cycling Event – Sunday, 14th May 

British Cycling have organised an event at Alyn Water this Sunday morning, 14th May.  There are 

competitions for age groups Under 6 to Under 16.  There is a charge for entering the competitions.  

For more information please visit Cyfres Go-Ride Racing Series 2023: Circuit 1 Events - British Cycling 
 
 

Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Ava  Year 3 – Charlie 

Reception - Theo  Year 4 – Naycer 

Year 1 – Eileena  Year 5 – Theo 

Year 2 – Frankie  Year 6 – India 

 

https://www.britishcycling.org.uk/events/details/281956/Cyfres-Go-Ride-Racing-Series-2023-Circuit-1


Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Parker  Blwyddyn 3 – Madison  

Derbyn/Reception – Frankie  Blwyddyn 4 – Ella 

Blwyddyn 1 – Austin   Blwyddyn 5 – Theo 

Blwyddyn 2 – Harvey    Blwyddyn 6 – Shae M 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Maci  Year 3 – Raya 

Reception – Lula-Belle Year 4 – Eden 

Year 1 – Asa    Year 5 – Blake 

Year 2 – Harley  Year 6 – Johnathan and Zac 

 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Ceren Williams, or Mrs 

Andrea Green. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency. 
 
 


